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HOUSING FIRST
One of the core services requested by individuals living with HIV/
AIDS and is central to providing a high quality of life is housing. 
At the beginning of the new millennium, Four A’s was providing 
housing subsidy to less than 20 individuals and providing 
homeless prevention funds to another 25-30 households. A 
waiting list existed to obtain a subsidy and each month, it seemed 
to grow longer. To eliminate this list, we needed to not only seek 
new sources of funding, we also needed to examine how our 
current funds were being utilized. By assisting clients to increase 
their annual income (i.e. their portion of the rent), acquiring an 
additional $50,000 a year and strengthening our case management 
services, we were able to greatly reduce the length of the waiting 
list. Currently, we house nearly 60 households and over 40 
households receive support that prevents homelessness each 
year. Most importantly, by providing stable permanent housing, 
individuals then have the time to focus their attention on other 
issues, like managing their HIV/AIDS treatment. 

As the housing program grew in strength, it become more 
evident that one core group of individuals still remain hard to 
house. These individuals usually have an extensive history of 
homelessness and experience a mental illness and/or substance 
abuse. They have been unable to live in traditional housing and 
have blown out of most supportive housing programs. Four A’s 
did not have the resources needed to build a program to meet the 
needs of this population. So, we did what we do best, we reached 
out to the community to find a partner. That partner became 
RuralCap. RuralCap has an extensive history working with this 
population and has established a housing program that eliminated 
many of the barriers that caused individuals to lose their housing. 
By pooling our resources, we have been able to house nearly 10 
individuals in their program and the majority of them have been 
able to maintain permanent housing for longer than a year. This 
is a major accomplishment, especially for an individual who has 
lived on the streets longer than they have in any type of housing. 

In November of 2011, RuralCap expanded their housing program 
to include Anchorage’s first Housing First project; Karluk Manor. 
Housing First is a relatively new concept in the treatment of 
homelessness. The premise behind the concept is to move homeless 
directly into permanent housing versus through the different 
levels of housing (i.e. emergency housing, transitional housing). 
Housing First approaches are based on the concept that a homeless 
individual or household’s first and primary need is to obtain stable 
housing, and that other issues that may affect the household can 
and should be addressed once housing is obtained. Basically, allow 
individuals to enter housing with no strings attached and with 
minimal rules, much like what any person would experience when 
renting an apartment. This concept includes allowing individuals 
to continue to drink in their own homes; again the same as you or 
I get to do when we rent an apartment. 

(continued on page 2)

FROM OUR BOARD PRESIDENT
As president of the Four A’s board of directors, I write to inform 
you that Trevor Storrs, Executive Director, has decided to leave the 
Alaskan AIDS Assistance Association to pursue new opportunities. 
For over nine years, Trevor has been a valued member of the Four 
A’s team. 

Through these years, we have seen the agency transform into an 
organization that has had lasting systemic impact in our community. 
With Trevor’s leadership, we have expanded our services, found 
new funding sources, increased our visibility in the community, 
strengthened existing programs, and expanded our partnerships. 

Most of all, our clients continually tell us that the services we have 
provided them have improved their quality of life, for some it has 
saved their lives. The team has and continues to make great strides 
towards achieving our mission.

Over the next few months, Trevor will continue to support Four A’s 
and it will be “business as usual.” During this time, the board of 
directors will begin the process of identifying our new executive 
director. The Board and staff are working closely with Trevor to 
ensure a smooth transition.

On behalf of the board of directors and staff, I want to thank Trevor 
for his years of dedication to our mission and wish him the best of 
luck in his new endeavors. He has truly made a difference in our 
community and he will be greatly missed. I trust that you all will 
join me in thanking Trevor for making possible the progress we have 
experienced at Four A’s during his time as executive director. 

Heather Harris, President
Four A’s Board of Directors

A MAGICAL EVENING
Stars were out and shining on the night of January 11th at Mad 
Myrna’s. The energetic, talented and generous cast and crew of 
Disney’s Beauty and the Beast hosted a cabaret to benefit Four 
A’s. The evening was packed with 
a variety of numbers ranging from 
well-known show tunes to some 
lesser-known songs from up-and-
coming shows. A total of $4,500 was 
raised for Four A’s. 

Four A’s would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to the cast and 
crew of Disney’s Beauty and the Beast, and of course, the staff at 
Mad Myrna’s for making the magic happen. THANK YOU!

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 
ALASKA AIR RAFFLE WINNERS
1st Prize = 150,000 miles: Joireen Cohen
2nd Prize = 75,000 miles: Gayle Schuh 

3rd-5th Prizes = 50,000 miles: Dan Seiser, Cindy Conway, Greg Weber
6th-10th Prizes = 25,000 miles: 

Barbara Brink, Heather Harris, Kevin Meiners, Kristy West, Butch Lincoln



CONGRESS BANS FEDERAL FUNDING FOR CLEAN NEEDLES
In December, Congress reinstated a ban on federal funding for 
syringe exchange programs, just two years after lifting a 21-year 
ban. The use of federal funds for syringe exchange was first banned 
in 1988, but the ban was lifted in 2009. The policy was reinstated as 
part of a broad spending bill passed by Congress in mid-December. 

Syringe exchange programs provide sterile syringes to injection drug 
users to help reduce the spread of HIV and hepatitis C and often 
include counseling, HIV-testing, and referrals to substance abuse 
treatment. Studies show these programs are effective in reducing 
HIV and hepatitis infections and encouraging injection drug users 
to enter treatment. 

Alaska’s second highest exposure category for HIV is injection drug 
use. Four A’s has been proactively working towards reducing this 
risk by establishing the Alaska Syringe Access Program (ASAP) in 
May 2007. Injection drug users can access sterile syringes, clean 
cookers, alcohol wipes, condoms, and other harm-reduction supplies 
in both our Anchorage and Juneau offices. Regular HIV testing is 
also encouraged and incentivized with a $10 grocery card. 

Although a controversial program, Four A’s has seen dramatic 
growth in the program which indicates a void in services. Currently, 

we distribute an average of 12,000 needles a month and the numbers 
are growing. We anticipate a 10-15% increase in demand over the 
next two years.

More than the numbers, the anecdotal remarks and stories from the 
ASAP clients have the biggest impact. Many of our clients struggling 
with substance abuse have later thanked us for helping them avoid 
HIV and hepatitis until they got into treatment and got clean. Others 
have stopped a staff member out in public and thanked them for 
caring enough to provide clean needles. For some others, the syringe 
exchange is just one step along the way towards treatment. Here’s a 
recent story by Sarah Brewster, our Jesuit Volunteer, who works with 
our syringe exchange clients. 

“One client in particular was always very forthcoming with what 
was going on with his life. Many of his stories were about his kids, 
and sometimes he would bring pictures and videos from dance 
recitals. He couldn’t have been any prouder, and it was obvious that 
he appreciated that I would ask about them. One day he came in with 
his exchange, but as I started to enter the information, he stopped 
me. I turned around to see him throw in his entire ‘kit,’ spoons and 
all. He looked at me and very seriously said, ‘I’m done. I’m going to 
treatment for my kids.’ ” 

Housing First (continued from page 1)

PICK.CLICK.GIVE. 2011 RESULTS
Thank you to those that picked, clicked and gave a total of 
$8,265.60 to Four A’s in 2011! Due to our deadlines, we were 
unable to list these generous donors in our 2011 Community 
Impact Report. Thank you to all of our Pick.Click.Give. donors 
listed below!
Anonymous
John Alley 
Kristoffer Allen Auza
Christine Bell
Jennifer Bird
Forrest Braun
David Breen
Craig Brogdon
Thomas Bucceri
Molly Budahl
Jaymie Burkhart
Donna Carroll
Ashley Carter
Savuth Chhin
Maryann Colrud
Christopher Constant
Melba Cooke
Timothy Coray
Emily Cotter
Jack Dalton
Brittany Daniels
Rosemary Dehusson
David Diedorff

Barbara Eckrich
Kristian Erickson
William Gibson
Cynder Gray
Melissa Green
Donald Greene
Melissa Griffiths
Evan Hall
Donna Hyatt
Lisa Jamieson
Cornelia Jessen
Theodore Jones
Iesha Jones
David Kasser
Lois Kendrick
Christina 

Kowalczewski
Jeffrey Kuball
Linda Kumin
Marta Kurowski
Linda Lazzell
Jennifer Luton
Richard Martin 

Benjamin Masters
Jacquelyn May
Robert May
Christopher May
Kathleen McCown
Denise Merat
Peter Michalski
Jeffrey Mittman
Kattina Morales-

Rodriguez
Xavier Morales-

Rodriguez
Xander Morales-

Rodriguez
Xevin Morales-

Rodriguez
Xarion Morales-

Rodriguez
Michael Mraz
Donald Naff
Joel Neimeyer
Susan Olson
Lucile Peckham

Louis Quarshie
Marjorie Ream
Lilah Root
Raymond Rouse
Schatzie Schaefers
Caroline Schultz
Daniel Seiser
Jason Shaffer
Raju Shankar
Linda Shepherd
Stephan Smith
Jonathan Steele
Trevor Storrs
Ronald Swartz
Sheila Toomey
Fred Traber
Kevin Tripp 
Lenora Walker
Tierney Washington
Oran Weaver
Matthew Wells
Melissa Wolf
Nancy Yeaton

MAKE A DIFFERENCE WITH YOUR PFD
When you file for your PFD, be sure to PICK the Alaskan 
AIDS Assistance Association, CLICK and follow the 
instructions, and GIVE a portion of your PFD, whatever 
amount is right for you.

Your gift will make a difference in not only the lives of those living 
with HIV/AIDS, but also in our quest to end HIV transmission and 
its stigma. 

Here’s how your donation goes to work
• �$25 pays for one HIV test. Those that know their status are more 

likely to protect themselves and their partners.
 • �$50 pays for 50 safe sex kits, helping high-risk individuals remain 

HIV-negative.
• �$100 supplies our food bank with enough groceries to feed 10 

clients for a week.
• �$250 pays for 10 hours of educating the public and high-risk 

individuals about HIV-transmission. 
• �$500 moves a homeless HIV–positive individual into stable 

housing, improving their quality of life.

Everyday, the Four A’s makes a positive difference in the lives 
of individuals living with HIV/AIDS thanks to the support of 
community members like you.

This project was faced with great opposition from the community. 
However, research completed on existing programs throughout 
the lower 48 shows that it both saves community funds and greatly 
improves the quality of life for both the individuals entering the 
program and the community as a whole. Four A’s endorsed the project 
and actively participated in the discussions. When the project opened a 
few months ago, we were able to house four of our most vulnerable and 
hard-to-serve clients. We were able to do this because of a generous 
grant ($25,000) from the M.A.C. AIDS Fund. These funds help cover 
deposits and a year’s worth of rental subsidy for each individual. 

Within weeks of entering the program, we began to see changes in 
our clients. They began to drink less; they drank beverages with 
lower alcohol content; their overall appearance improved. They 
re-entered medical services to address their HIV. Most are about to 
start medications again which they have gone without for months to 
years. Their utilization of emergency services and their strain on the 
neighborhoods has been reduced. If it was not for this project, these 
clients would most likely no longer be with us today. Housing first is 
helping us build a stronger community and save lives.



Thank You to Our Recent Donors
$10,000.00 or more
Comer Foundation
Syringe Access Fund
Corbett Mothe

Between $5,000 - $9,999
Lake View General Contracting
Nordstrom/ M.A.C. AIDS Fund
Pride Foundation
Dan Seiser & Mark Bell
Kathleen Porterfield & Norwood 

Eggeling

Between $1,000 - $4,999
ConocoPhillips
Employees of Credit Union 1
Great Land Infusion Pharmacy
Middlecott Foundation
Municipal Light & Power
Providence Alaska Medical 

Center
Bud Harry
Pat & Brooke Corkery
Susan Orlansky

Between $500 - $999
Chevron Humankind
Edward Bedker & Forrest Braun
Heather & Josh Harris
Matthew Hamby
MJ Thim
Peter & Jo Michalski
Richard Ervin & Philip 

Blumstein
Trevor Storrs & Stephen Smith

Between $100 - $499
Anonymous
Alaska Democratic Party
Aleut Corporation
Anchorage Moose Lodge No. 

1534
Christ Community Church
Halcro Family Foundation
Immanuel Presbyterian Church
Women of AT&T, Alaska 

Chapter
Alice & Van Chaney
Allen Bingham & Diana Rigg

Brian Shelton-Kelley
Bruce Elgin
Cara O’Brien-Holen & Davin 

Holen
Carolyn Stiles
Catherine Joan Petersen
Catherine Smith & Suzanne 

Marshall
Charles Hamilton
Colleen Sue McDonald
Cory Crowder
David McCambridge & Elaine 

Smith McCambridge
David Reineke & Mary Spengler
Dean Nelson & Rhonda Roberts
Derek Johnston
Dianne Bigge
Donald & Debby Hudson
Elise Patkotak
Ellen Packey
Eric & Caroline Wohlforth
Colleen Crinklaw
Frances Wellong
Gail & Jan Sieberts
Glen Hemingson
Gordon & Jacqueline Higby
Heather Flynn
Hilary Morgan & Robin Dublin
Ivy A. Spohnholz & Troy 

Bowler
James Fall
Jana Hayenga
Jane & Norman Schlittler
Janus & Daniel Reyes
Jay Schoonmaker & Geronimo 

Sahagun
Jean Paal
Jeff & Kristin Rognes
Jeffrey & Janet Sack
Jerry E. Ulmer
John & Karin Wanamaker
Judith Brady
Julia Tucker
Karen Hansen
Kenneth Martinson
Kent & Lori Richter
Kerry & Connie Ozer

Laurel Tatsuda
Laurie Gregory & Griffith 

Steiner
Lee Powelson
Leonard Stewart
Linda Webber
Mariben O’Brien
Marjorie Scales
Marjory & Lee Wiley
Mark & Julie Korting
Mary Ann & Michael Lee
Melba Cooke
Melinda Freemon
Michael McLane
Michaela Wandke & Roger 

Smith
Natassia Mabry
Oscar Pittman
Patricia McAdoo
Peg Faithful & Robert Hume, Jr.
Richard Helm
Richard & Leslie Nerland
Robert & Joan Bundtzen
Robin Figueroa
Rodney Kleedehn
Ross & Alice Jardine
Rusty & Vicki Oliver
Scott Taylor & Camille Oechsli-

Taylor
Sharon Sullivan
Shawn Bolam & James Wallis
Steven Sundberg
Steven Theno
Steven & Joan Aufrecht
Susan Button
Ted Ryberg & Robert Williams
Thomas Williams
Victor Carlson
Wayne Toups
Wendy King
William Beck

Less than $99.00
Anonymous
Alyeska Pipeline Company
AT&T Employee Giving 

Campaign

Employees of Municipality of 
Anchorage

FP Diversified
Raven’s Brew Coffee
Alejandro Del-Callejo
Alex Barros
Alison Mall
Allen Levy
Anita & Clair Dalton
Anne Grosshans
Barbara Brink
Barbara Karl
Beatrice Dillon
Beverly Thornburg
Brant Campanian
Carol Ann Combs
Catherine Straub & Jeffrey 

Loughrey
Chanda Aloysius
Chris & Andrea Okland
Chrissy & Shannon Bell
Clara King
D. Victor Kester
Dallas-Lee Brower
David Fox
Denise & Mark Gagnon
Denise Trujillo
Diane Timberlake
Elizabeth Edmands
Elizabeth Ellis-Steinzeig & 

Richard Steinzeig
Elizabeth & Philip Tremarco
Eric Wuttke
Evan Hall
George Donart
Greg & Kelley Hartlieb
Gregory Johnson
Harriet Drummond & Elstan 

Lauesen
Hazel Munoz
Dr. James Carns
James Granata & K.N. Goodrich
Jason Potasnik
Joan Hoeler & Danny Lewis
Jonathon Lack
Juliana Osinchuk
Julie Millington

Kathryn “Micki” Boling
Kay Gajewski
Lawrence Michael
Lilah and Nathan Root
Linda Dalton
Linda Zaugg
Louann Feldmann & Charles 

Herndon
Louise Driscoll
M. B. Osredker
Marshall & Leslie Bise
Mary A. Gilson
Mary & William Sears
Matthew Claman
Michael & Karen King
Michelle Cassano & Lawrence 

Williams
Michelle Smith
Nancy & Michael Burke
Nathan Havey
Omer & Carol Carey
Ouida Morrison
Pamela Starkey
Patricia O’Gorman
Paulette Joy
Phyllis Rhodes & Pamela 

Richter
R. Jeannine Lyerly
R.W. & Trudy Keller
Robert Kuhner
Robert & Leslie Baker
Robert & Nancy Raymond
Ruth Sheridan
Sara & Michael Zoske
Sarah Hazell
Sherrie Siverson
Sophie Veker
Stephen & Susan Lewis
Teresa Bailey
Veldee Hall
Vickie Dodge-Pamplin & 

Geofrey Pamplin
Wendy Isbell
Westin & Avigail Curry
William Bobrick
Wilson & Susan Condon
Yasushi Kakizaki

As we embark on another year, it is 
customary to not only reflect on the past year 
but to make resolutions for the year to come. 

2011 was a year of change for Four A’s. We 
said good bye to long time friends (staff and 
clients) and welcomed new members to our 
team. In February, we traveled through time 
and recognized the excellent adventure we 
have had over the past 25 years. Over the 
summer, we completed a floor to ceiling 

remodel that removed physical barriers to accessing services. Most 
of all, we strengthened our services by securing new funding to 
absorb the increase in demand. 

Our 2012 resolution is to complete an introspective analysis of who 
is Four A’s, what needs do we meet, what needs go unmet, and how 
do we prepare for the coming changes in how services are provided 
to those living with HIV/AIDS and how we prevent the disease. 
We know that HIV prevention will greatly change over the next 

three years because the prevention funds received by the State of 
Alaska will be cut by nearly 50%. This will greatly impact the funds 
available to grant to local social service organizations like ourselves. 
Plus, the scope of work the funds will support have greater restriction 
compared to past years. We will be challenged to do more with 
less. Health care reform will open new doors for treatment, while 
potentially changing how we currently support those living with 
the disease. It will be important to expand core prevention services 
to one of the fastest growing communities in Alaska, the Mat-Su 
Valley, to ensure our new infection rate remains low. 

Although the coming year will be filled with challenges and looming 
change, Four A’s will continue to embrace optimism and positivity. 
With the support of our board of directors, staff, volunteers, donors, 
clients and community partners, we will continue to provide the 
highest quality service to our community and make strides to 
achieving our mission. Thank you to everyone who stood with us in 
2011. We look forward to working with you to continue our efforts 
in the fight against HIV/AIDS in 2012.

A NEW YEAR
By Trevor Storrs, Executive Director

Make your dollars go further in the fight against HIV/AIDS by utilizing your employer’s matching gift program!
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Anchorage Office
1057 W. Fireweed Lane, Suite 102
Anchorage, AK 99503
(907) 263-2050
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aaaa@alaskanaids.org
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Four A’s Board of Directors
Heather Harris, President
M.J. Thim, Vice President
Michael Janson, Treasurer 
Janus Reyes, Secretary
Nathalie Martin, Past-President
Candace Bell
Shawn Bolam
Cory Crowder
Frank Jenkins
Karen Jenkins
Chris Kowalczewski
Richard Miller

Southeast Advisory Board
Carolyn Brown
Jesse Grant
Steve Hamilton
Yvonne Young

Our Mission: To be a key collaborator within the state of Alaska in the provision 
of supportive services to persons living with HIV/AIDS and their families and in 

the elimination of the transmission of HIV infection and its stigma.

Juneau Office
174 S Franklin Street, #207 (Physical)
PO Box 21481 (Mailing)
Juneau, AK 99802
(907) 586-6089 
(907) 586-1089 (fax)
1-888-660-2437
aaaase@alaskanaids.org

www.AlaskanAIDS.org
Statewide Helpline 

1-800-478-AIDS (2437)

Proud to be an Agency Member of the 
United Way of Anchorage
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